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Office of Management and Budget 

K. Nicole Cote – Director of the Office of Management & Budget 
City #1 | 300 N. Campbell | El Paso, TX 79901 | (915) 212-1092 
   

 

TO:  Edmundo Calderon, Internal Auditor 
 
FROM:      K. Nicole Cote, Interim Managing Director of Budget & Strategic Sourcing
   
SUBJECT: City Council & City Manager’s Office Response to P-Card & Travel Review 
 
This memorandum is to provide an update to the actions taken in response to the four 
observations made by Internal Audit as part of the annual audit conducted on Travel and 
P-Card charges by Members of Council and the City Manager’s Office in FY 2021.  
 
Observation 1 – P-Card Limits 
 
A review of all P-Card limits for City Council, staff and the City Manager’s Office has 
been conducted and revised as appropriate.  
 
Observation 2 – Travel Requests  
 
A mandatory refresher training has been conducted on June 30, 2022 and will be 
conducted on July 20, 2022 for both Members of City Council and staff and the City 
Manager’s Office. This training will help to ensure that we adhere to the policy and 
reconcile travel within five business days after the conclusion of travel.  
 
The travel request for the Representative for District 6 was reconciled and completed on 
July 18, 2022. 
 
Observation 3 – Food Receipts  
 
A mandatory refresher training has been conducted on June 30, 2022 and will be 
conducted on July 20, 2022 for both Members of City Council and the City Manager’s 
Office. This training will help to ensure that we adhere to the policy and adhere to the 
Food and Beverage Policy.  
 
Observation 4 – Receipt Retention 
 
The mandatory refresher training mentioned above will ensure that the itemized receipt 
and any other supporting documentation is provided to the reconciler.  
 
These annual audits provide an opportunity for improvement and ensure that members of 
City Council and the City Manager’s Office set the standard for all to follow by adhering 
to our policies and procedures.  
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